
Texas High School Lacrosse League

Board Meeting

March 22, 2010

In Attendance:
Ray, Rick, Steve, Ashley, Al, Ed, Patty, Joe, Nancy

Absent:

Chris, Rashad, Mike, Jay

Meeting started at 7:11 p.m.

Game Changes Affecting Official Scheduling
The League has been faced with a shortage of officials particularly in the South due to the rescheduling of games due to weather conditions.  Going forward Nancy will email game changes to the assignor. THSLL will address this issue in detail at  the year end meeting.


Minutes
Feb. 15, 2010 minutes were unanimously approved.  Ray and Ric will review the Jan. 25th minutes for approval at next meeting.


Improper Behavior
Al drafted language addressing improper behavior during league games that is consistent with NCAA rules. The wording was approved unanimously as an addition to Rule 11.0. 
Players who are ejected from a game due to unsportsmanlike conduct will serve a one game suspension.  The game served will be the next scheduled game on the THSLL website at the time of ejection.  A player who plays on both JV and Varsity will serve the suspension in the next Varsity game he is eligible to play in.  If the ejection occurs in the final game of the season, the player will serve the suspension in the first scheduled District game the following season.
Coordinators will communicate this rule clarification to the coaches.

501c3
All required forms for 501c3 filing were completed and mailed to the IRS for approval. After approval from the IRS THSLL’s  EIN # and IRS approval will be filed with the State of Texas. This process can take several months for completion.

State Championships/Super Regionals
A contract was signed by Highland Park to hold the State Championship at Highlander Stadium. Ed, Rick, Ray, Rashad, and Nancy will meet with Highland Park to discuss logistics.  It was agreed that Don will assign refs so that a mix of local and out of district refs will officiate. Further discussion of championships was tabled for next meeting pending review of the budget. Information on Championships will be posted on the website shortly. 

League Structure
Put on the agenda for 3/29 meeting.

Rule Violations
Further discussion is needed for defining the process for dealing with rule violations so that members know what to expect when a violation occurs. Additional language will be added to the rulebook for clarification. Conversation tabled for 3/29 meeting.

Jay Widdig
Jay has resigned as Treasurer effective at the end of the THSLL fiscal year. 

All-American Selection
Joe as area chair has sent an email to coaches and committee members collecting names for a watch list. A conference call will be held after Super Regionals to select All-State and then All-American players. District wrap ups due by April 26th.  Nancy will send an email to members to gather team picture, most recent rosters, and team logo in anticipation of playoffs. Conversation tabled for 3/29 meeting.

Sponsorship Program
Ray and Joe have drafted a Business Sponsorship Program outlining several levels of sponsorship opportunities available for businesses, camps, and individuals. Details will be discussed at 3/29 meeting. 

Meeting ended 8:25 p.m.

Next meeting 3/29


